Freedom of Information Act 2000/Environmental Information Regulations 2004  
re: NICE Guideline NG6
Your request for information has now been considered and the Council’s response to your questions is shown below.

You asked:

 
I am writing to you under the Freedom of Information Act 2000 to request information about the steps Leicester Council is taking to comply with the National Institute of Clinical Excellence's (NICE) Guideline NG6 on Excess winter deaths and illness and the health risks associated with cold homes.
 
My questions are:

1. What steps is your local authority Health & Wellbeing Board taking to meet Recommendation 1: Develop a strategy

The exemption to disclosure contained at Section 21 of the Act, relating to Information Accessible to the Applicant by Other Means-applies. This is because Leicester Health, Care and Wellbeing Strategy (2022-2027) includes five themes, one of which is Healthy Places: making Leicester the healthiest possible environment in which to live & work. One of the priorities within this theme is: ‘We will improve the built environment to support people’s long-term health and wellbeing.’  
The draft strategy is available here:

https://cabinet.leicester.gov.uk/documents/s130983/HCW%20strategy%20Leicester%20City.pdf
2. What steps is your local authority Health & Wellbeing Board taking to meet Recommendation 2: Identify a point of contact (health and housing referral service) for people living in cold homes.

Leicester City Council is currently establishing a partnership with NEA, the national fuel poverty charity, to deliver a £1m fuel poverty programme funded by the NHS Integrated Care Board over the next 2 years in response to the current energy crisis. The programme is based on the recommendation in the NICE Guideline NG6 and includes a comprehensive programme of energy advice, training, awareness raising, community engagement and development, and an emergency fund. Full details will be available in the next few weeks. 
3. Could you please provide a copy of your local authority Joint Strategic Needs Assessment.

The exemption to disclosure contained at Section 21 of the Act, relating to Information Accessible to the Applicant by Other Means-applies, because Leicester City Council’s Joint Strategic Needs Assessment chapters are publicly-available here:
Joint Strategic Needs Assessment (leicester.gov.uk)
You may re-use the information under an Open Government Licence.
If you are dissatisfied with the handling of your request, please write, explaining your grounds of appeal, to: 

Internal Review

Information Governance & Risk
Email: info.requests@leicester.gov.uk
